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Consumer Advocates File Cramming Comments
Washington, DC - December 5, 2011 -   The National Association of State Utility Consumer Advocates (NASUCA) filed reply comments today with the Federal Communications Commission in a rule-making proceeding that seeks to address the longstanding problem of telephone “cramming,” which involves the placement of unauthorized charges on consumer phone bills.  The comments express disappointment with industry comments that seek to minimize the scope of the problem.  
Earlier this year, the U.S. Senate Commerce Committee staff completed a year-long investigation and issued a report concluding that cramming is a problem of “massive” proportions and observing that, over the past decade, telephone customers appear to have been scammed out of billions of dollars through third-party billing on landline phones.

In earlier comments, NASUCA urged the Commission to take decisive action both to protect consumers and to support legitimate commerce, while cracking down on illegitimate, dishonest and widely injurious practices that masquerade as legitimate commerce.  Quoting a Depression-era U.S. Supreme Court decision, NASUCA observed:  “The best element in business has long since decided that honesty should govern competitive enterprises, and that the rule of caveat emptor should not be relied upon to reward fraud and dishonesty.”  
NASUCA recommendations include a ban (with limited exceptions) on third-party billing on wireline phone bills, a default block on third-party billings on other types of phone bills and a prohibition of defective forms of authentication.  NASUCA also stresses the need for state and federal enforcement action.

- END -

About the National Association of State Utility Consumer Advocates (NASUCA)

NASUCA is a non-profit, national organization of more than 40 state offices designated to represent consumers in state and federal utility proceedings. NASUCA regularly participates in proceedings before Congress, the Federal Communications Commission, the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission and other federal regulatory agencies.
